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End of Placement Meetings – Guidance 
An End of Placement Meeting is held when children/young people move in an unplanned or unexpected way from their foster placements. The Fostering Service will decide if/when an End of Placement Meeting will occur. Generally these will take place if a placement has ended when 28 days’ notice to end the placement has not been given by the foster carer, if the team around the child decide it will be beneficial, if the foster carer feels it would be appropriate or when a placement was long term and expected to continue until the child reached an age of independence. 
An End of Placement Meeting is the opportunity for all parties to reflect on what happened that resulted in the end of placement and to consider how we might do things differently in the future. 
The purpose of an End of Placement Meeting is to gain clarity on what’s happened, why it happened, how people felt then, how they feel now and what could be different moving forward.
Timescales regarding when a meeting should be held will be decided by the Fostering Service to enable a period of time for all to recover from the unplanned ending.
Consideration will be given as to who is most apropriate to chair the meeting –this could be the Fostering Team Manager or an independent chair. The venue and format of the meeting will be agreed by all parties. It is important to allow an adequate amount of time during the meeting to give everyone time to speak and share their views.
The meeting will usually be attended by the foster carers, Supervising Social Worker, child’s Social Worker, Fostering Team Manager and anyone else who it is felt has a valued contribution to make to the meeting. Young people will be encouraged to speak to their Social Worker and complete a consultation form to ensure that their wishes and feelings are captured and their voice is heard during the meeting.

Structure of the Meeting

The Chair will outline the purpose of the meeting and acknowledge how difficult it can be for all parties when a placement ends in an unplanned way. Points that may be covered in the meeting are: 
· the child’s history and progress in foster care
· the fostering family’s progress from application to matching

· initial placement planning 
· birth family involvement and family time
· what caused the placement to end
· what’s next for all concerned 
· good endings / continued links for child and foster carer
· impact on foster carers future practice

The Chair will sum up the meeting with points covered, actions agreed and confirm the distribution of the minutes from the meeting.
(NB: A Family Group Conference may be more appropriate than an End of Placement Meeting when Kinship Care placements end).
Whatever the circumstances of a placement ending it is important to enable children and young people to move on positively and to incorporate the placement that has ended in their life story.  Keeping in touch should be discussed with the carers and the child.
Consideration should be given to what support the foster carer / foster family wants or needs and whether there are any issues around training and personal development that need to be highlighted and worked on in the future. 
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